ARMORY PARK DEL SOL HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors Meeting

Date: September 18th, 2023, Time: 5:30 PM

Meeting will be held via Zoom
MINUTES

BOARD MEMBERS
Michael Katz 

President



Present


Priya Okun


Vice President


Present

Tom Skinner


Secretary 



Present 
Shirley McGhee

Director/Landscape Chair

Present 



MANAGEMENT: Rey R - HOA Management Solutions
GUESTS/HOMEOWNERS PRESENT: Tomomi Katz, Linda Hitchcock, Susan Klement, Jane Stroup, Lou Catallini, Elizabeth Bernays, John Reins, Susan Klement, Dale Keyes, Beth Murphy, Alan Koslow, Carol Baumgarten, Jan Mulder, Brendan Neschke, Helen Landerman, Greg Bedinger, John Heyl, 
QUORUM: Quorum was met with all 4 Board members present. 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 5:31 PM. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Approval of the minutes May 8th 2023 
Approval of of the minutes July 17th 2023
Priya motioned to approve, Tom seconded, All in favor motion carried. 
REPORTS:
TREASURER’S/ FINANCE COMMTTEE REPORT:  
Mid-year Financial Report: 

$20,000 in operating

Reserves - $46,000 in general reserves 


        $6,300 in special projects reserve 

Michael mentioned that being that we are halfway through the year, the budget should be at about 50% on each line item.
Total budget for revenue and expenses - $117,500 
Revenue – 75% 

Expenses – 66% 

Lighting – Budgeted $1,250 - $4,300 was spent. 350% overage no more has been spent.
Monthly Landscaping – 85%  

Plant replacement – Budgeted $3,000 spent a lot less at 28%

Non-Contract Landscaping – 67%
Irrigation Repairs – budgeted $600. 

Tree Maintenance – Budgeted $18,000 98% has been spent.  

Water Bill – 31%
Electricity – 36% 

REY’S REPORT: (REY) 
Rey gave a brief explanation of his activities.  Including the research done about the railing along the walkway as far as city code and ADA violation.  
ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT: (KATZ) 
No ARC requests at this time.
CC&Rs COMPLIANCE COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Tom did a walk-through last week to discuss issues with the compliance officer.  Tom stated that the compliance officer had a compliance log with her during the inspection. He requested to have a copy sent to him. Tom advised that there were no major issues on the inspection. Tom stated that the verbiage on the letters being sent out needs to be corrected.  Michael requested a meeting with compliance to discuss the notices that are being sent out. 
CLEAN AND SAFE COMMITTEE REPORT: (BAUMGARTEN) 
No Report was sent.
MAP/DIRECTORY (KLEMENT) 
Call for updates on info for map and directory. Send it over to Susan to get it updated.  
LANDSCAPING COMMITTEE REPORT: (MCGHEE) 
Happy with how the community looks.  The trees are really overloaded with a lot of water and now are drying out causing a lot of cracking and loss of limbs.  Asked everyone to advise if they see a tree that has the potential to lose a limb.  First week of august we should have a tree trimming schedule. Will get that out as soon as it is received. 
Michael mentioned the arborist that has been helping with the care of the trees in the community. Working with them to do the best to take care of the trees in the community. 

Leaf blowers are not being used. Also weed killers have not been used. Shirley explained the term “ raise the crown “. 
WATER RESOURCE WORKING GROUP: (MURPHY)

Budgeted - $700 per month
7 water meters - $100 per meter = $700 per month

Last water bills were $516 and $436. 
Well under that. We are steady in our water usage and bills. We’ve eliminated some of the extremes we’ve had with some of bills.  Last year there were some instances where there was no water usage in some of our zones. Enough so we got a zero bill.  That hasn’t happened in the past 8 months. No major leaks.  We regularly identify water leaks and ask JR to repair them. Most of them are small but we have had 6 repairs this summer to the irrigation system. I asked JR if this was a concern and he advised that it wasn’t. 
In October we will switch over to winter watering. I need a decision form the Board tonight on how you want to handle this. The city of Tucson guidelines are shrubs 1 hour 2 to 4 times per month. If we did the max on that it would be 4 hours of watering per month. JR recommends we do 30 minutes 3 times a week. That would be 6 hours of watering per month on the shrubs. Currently the shrubs are 45 minutes 4 times a week and the trees are 1 and a half hours twice a week. 

Priya motioned to follow JRs recommendation, Tom seconded, All in favor motion carried.

For the trees the city of Tucson guidelines are 1 and a half hours one to two times per month. That equals 3 hours of water per month for trees. JR suggests 30 minutes 2 times per week which is one hour more. 4 hours per month of water for trees.  

Shirley motioned to approve JR’s suggestion, Micheal seconded, All in favor, motion carried. 

The next item was the pilot test of the NODE BT controller. It’s a new meter that can be controlled from a smart phone.  JR installed the controller and programmed it for summer watering we verified that it was executing the summer schedule accurately. We saved the summer schedule for future seasonal changes. We monitored the batteries, as of this morning it was at 90%. We added a passcode the the controller to prevent any homeowner from altering the schedule. We also tested pausing and restarting the schedule after monsoon. So the pilot test went really well.  This a great upgrade from what we have.  Being able to save the summer schedule is so helpful and such a time saver.  One of the biggest repairs were errors with the tree and shrub lines being reversed. With the new controller we can save a watering schedule, with the old system there’s no way to save a schedule. 
With all the money that we are currently saving this year I suggest that in October when we switch over to the Winter water schedule, we replace all of the controllers with the new NODE BT controllers. There’s an estimated $3,800 of total savings and it would cost $2,400 to replace the controllers and using the remaining $1,400 to pay for the labor of the work performed. 

Shirley motioned to approve the cost for the controllers ($2400), Priya seconded, All in favor motion carried. 

The Board agreed to draft a letter to get a bid for the labor on this project. 
HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE REPORT: (OKUN)
Nothing to report. 
OLD BUSINESS: 

Landscaping (MCGHEE)
· This month we did tree pruning.
· Looking at replacing some plants and trees.

Railing – Adding signage to the walkway 
NEW BUSINESS:   
None. 
CALL TO THE AUDIENCE/ HOMEOWNER INPUT: 
Lot 13 – offered thanks to Beth and her committee and all they do.  I think her report was outstanding. 
Lot 62 – Questioned where homeowner information is being held and updated.

NEXT MEETING: November 20th, 2023, at 5:30 PM via Zoom
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:08 PM.
